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October 15, 2017 Vol. L 21, No. 40 

LAST WEEKΩS RECORD 

Bible School                         112 

Worship Service                 167 

Sunday Evening                                                        89 

Wednesday Evening                               61 

Contribution             $3,610.50 

SERVING THE CONGREGATION 

OCTOBER 15, 2017 

Announcements:                                                  Bob Perry 

Scripture Reader:                 Craig McKnight 

Opening Prayer:                        Steve Kelly 

Song Director:                                                    Paul Harris 

Sermon:                            Jimmy Hyde  

Closing Prayer:                                         Austin Beard 

SERVING AT THE LORDΩS TABLE 

NORTH         SOUTH          

Mitch Harmon                                                    Dale Beard 

Don Hair                             Kolby Shadaram 

AT THE BACK OF AUDITORIUM 

Beau Carter                                     Tracy Gettle 

USHERS 

Paul Harris                                   Joe Curtis 

GREETERS 

Foyer:                                 Paul & Paula Harris 

Elevator:                                     Joe & Amber Curtis 

NURSERY ATTENDANT 

Janet Stephens 

ASSISTING OUTSIDE ELEVATOR DOOR 

Keith Lawrence 

PROJECTION & AUDIO CONTROL 

Nathan Kelly                               Mark Michener 

EVENING WORSHIP SERVICE 

Opening Prayer:       Burl Vanlandingham 

Song Director:                         Paul Harris 

Scripture Reader:                        Adam Park 

Closing Prayer:                Clavin Norwood 

SERVING AT THE LORDΩS TABLE 

NORTH    SOUTH 

Jon Merritt                             Jim Cross 

VOLUNTEER CLEANING THIS WEEK: Team #6 

 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT SERVICE 

OCTOBER 18, 2017 

Song Director:                      Austin Beard 

Devotional:         Jimmy Hyde 

 

VAN DRIVER 

Tracy Gettle 

If you are unable to serve this week, please notify 

FRANK ROMBERG 405-481-6500 

P
er

io
d

ic
al

 

P
o

st
ag

e 

P
A

ID
 

Sh
aw

n
ee

, O
K

 

TH
E 

G
O

SP
EL

 G
U

ID
E 

(U
SP

S 
2

2
3

-1
2

0
) 

is
 p

u
b

lis
h

ed
 w

e
ek

ly
  e

xc
ep

t 

fo
r 

th
e 

fi
rs

t 
w

ee
k 

in
 J

u
ly

 a
n

d
 t

h
e 

la
st

 w
ee

k 
in

 D
ec

em
b

e
r.

 

P
er

io
d

ic
al

 r
at

e 
is

 p
ai

d
 a

t 
Sh

aw
n

e
e,

 O
K

 7
4

8
0

1
 

P
O

ST
M

A
ST

ER
: S

en
d

 a
d

d
re

ss
 c

h
an

ge
s 

to
 T

H
E 

G
O

SP
EL

 G
U

ID
E,

 

P
.O

. B
o

x 
1

2
2

8
, S

h
aw

n
ee

, O
K

 7
4

8
0

2
 

C
E
N
T
R
A
L

ΩS
 
A
S
S
E
M
B
L
I
E
S

 

B
R
I
N
G
 
A
 
F
R
I
E
N
D
 
A
N
D
 
A
T
T
E
N
D

 

S
U
N
D
A
Y

 

B
I
B
L
E
 
S
T
U
D
Y

 
 

  9
:3

0
 A

.M
. 

W
O
R
S
H
I
P

 
 

1
0

:3
0

 A
.M

. 

S
U
N
D
A
Y
 
E
V
E
N
I
N
G

 
  5

:0
0

 P
.M

. 

 W
E
D
N
E
S
D
A
Y

 

L
A
D
I
E
S
 
B
I
B
L
E
 
C
L
A
S
S

 
1

0
:3

0
 A

.M
. 

M
I
D-W
E
E
K
 
C
L
A
S
S
E
S

 
  7

:0
0

 P
.M

. 

Tenth and Bell—P.O. Box 1228—Shawnee, OK 74802-1228 

Office: 405-273-3065  Fax: 405-275-7720 

Email: tenthandbell@sbcglobal.net   Website: shawneecentralcofc.org 

MINISTERS: 

Jimmy Hyde 

Nathan Kelly 

ELDERS: 

Dennis Brodersen 

Paul Harris 

Steve Kelly 

Bob Perry 

Bob Stephens 

DEACONS: 

Dale Beard 

Jim Cross 

Joe Curtis 

Tracy Gettle 

Keith Lawrence 

Craig McKnight 

Michael Michener 

Scott Perry 

Frank Romberg 

Ron Taffe 

SECRETARY: 

Michelle McKnight 
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MISSIONS: 

Haiti Children’s Home 

Hope Harbor Children’s Home 

Liflyfield Christian & Adoption 

Nicaragua 

Search 

Southern Africa Bible College 
        



It’s that time of year again 

for our Trunk or Treat! We 

have it scheduled this year 

for Saturday, October 28th from 5:00 to 7:00 PM.  

Please sign up on the list in the foyer if you would like 

to decorate your trunk, to man the registration table, 

cook hotdogs or any other way. We will now be     

taking candy donations which can be placed in the 

red box downstairs in the kitchen. If you have any 

questions please see Alex Beard, Lindsey        

Borcherding, Kylee Kelly or Hillary Whittington. 

(ÉÓ 3ÈÏÅÓȢ (ÅÒ 3ÈÏÅÓȢ 
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Taught by: Wayne & Tami Roberts 

October 20—21 

Friday 7 to 9 PM Saturday 9 AM to 3 PM 

Lunch provided on Saturday 

Hosted by: 

Shawnee Central Church of Christ 

Pre-registration requested 

Childcare will be provided 

#/.4).5).' 02!9%2 #/.#%2.3 

Kyrian Anderson (young friend of the Hyde's with          

Leukemia), Chad Beard, Carol Brodersen,  Nancy Burlison, 

Betty Caldwell (sister of Linda Carpenter), Harold      

Carothers, Blake Carter (great grandson of Sue Merritt), 

Boyd Cheney, Dava Clark (niece of Burl Vanlandingham), 

Sherri Collins, Norma Cowden, Thelma Divine, Babe Doyle, 

Fredith   Hanifan, Leslie Hawkins (mother of Amber Curtis), 

Sandon Hilditch, Shelly Carter Johnson, John Johnston, 

Larry Kelly, Teresa Mead, Thearlene Morris, Andy Peerson 

(brother to Royce Peerson), Katie Carter Rose (niece of 

Denise Beard), Rhetta Smith, Pam Snider (daughter of 

Dennis & Carol Brodersen), Dorothy Strickland, John      

Sullivan, Howard Vanlandingham, Emma White, Iva       

Williams (mother of Cathy Rose). All these members and 

friends have continuing health concerns or other special                     

circumstances.  

They appreciate your interest and prayers. 

02!9%2 #/.#%2.3 

 
Your prayers are requested on behalf 
of Howard Vanlandingham, the brother 
of Burl. Howard is not doing well and is 
not able to have visitors at this time. 

 
Steve Guin, the son of the late Herman and Ruth 
Guin, nephew of John and Beverly Aylor and Sue 
Merritt, is living now in Tulsa with his daughter and 
they have needed to call in Hospice. Please pray for  
God’s comfort on Steve and his family. 

&!-),9 .%73 

It’s going to be a busy time for us as a church family for 

the next few weeks. We have several great opportunities 

to grow, serve, and love. Our marriage workshop will be 

here next weekend, October 20th and 21st. We will meet 

Friday night from 7pm to 9pm and Saturday from 9am to 

3pm. Child care is provided both nights and lunch will be 

provided for Saturday. For all of those interested please 

sign-up in the foyer. We also have our annual Warmth 

from the Heart Coat Give-away on October 28th in the 

morning. In the evening we will have our second annual 

Trunk or Treat. We need some of you to help with food 

and visiting with people so we can get to know them 

better. Please sign up if you would like to help. We also 

need candy donations, please drop candy off in the Trunk 

or Treat box in the kitchen. Also let’s continue to pray for 

those recovering at home from surgery and sickness. 

May God bless us all as we serve and live for Him.  

 

Pursuing His Presence 

What would happen if you only talked to your closest 

friend 3 times a day for about 1 minute? Or what if you 

only spent 3 hours a week with your closest friend? You 

probably wouldn’t stay very close to them as a friend. 

Well, what about God?  How much time do you spend 

talking with God? How much time do you spend in His 

presence? We all probably feel like we need to spend 

more time with God. James says;  
     

άSubmit yourselves, then, to God. Resist the devil, and 

he will flee from you. Come near to God and he will 

come near to you. Wash your hands, you sinners, and 

purify your hearts, you double-minded.έ  

James 4:7-9 NIV 

 

Yes, we all need to come near to God. Especially with our 

family. Not only individually should we draw closer to 

God, but we should spend time together with God as a 

family. Let’s unite together this Lords day to study God’s 

word and discover how to pursue His presence.   

See you this Sunday.  

Your brother 

Jimmy Hyde 

,//+).' !(%!$ 

OCTOBER 11—Wed. Singing Devotional 

OCTOBER 15—Dinner & Devo @ the Park 

OCTOBER 20 & 21—Marriage Workshop 

OCTOBER 28—Annual Coat Give Away 

OCTOBER 28—Trunk or Treat 

OCTOBER 29—Last Sunday Singing Devotional 

NOVEMBER 4—Hayride at the Stephen’s Home 

4)04/. (/-% 

Our October collection for the Tipton 
Home will be liquid HE laundry        
detergent. Please place these items 
in the barrel in the foyer.  Thank you. 

9/54( .%73 
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This Sunday evening we will be having a dinner and 
devo out in the park, again if weather permits. We will 
be having Frito chili pie. We ask that you bring a drink 
and/or dessert. At the end of the month, on October 
28, we have the coat give away and the trunk-or-treat. 
I know it’s makes for a busy day but your help will be 
needed at both events.  
Pride can be something good and beneficial, but it can 
also quickly lead to something bad. Nonetheless, we 
all have something, whether tangible or intangible, 
that we take pride in. What might be one of God’s 
proudest moments? I think a good guess would show 
that the creation of Eden might be just that. Eden was 
the first perfect place on Earth. Though our coloring 
sheets like to depict Eden as something tropical or 
wild, Genesis 2:15 informs us that there was order 
there. It was perfect. Even though that perfect place 
was lost to mankind and it’s beauty forgotten, the   
details God instructs for the decorations of the        
tabernacle leads  me to believe that He was proud of 
Eden. It looks like He wanted the generations to come 
to be able to experience what made Eden so special. It 
was His presence. We are now that garden. We are 
now His temple and we have His Spirit dwelling inside 
us. We will never know Eden but we can experience 
Eden whenever we want, if we want to.  

òMy sheep hear My voice, and I know 

them, and they follow Me.ó 

John 10:27 

Your help is needed. We are needing people 

to sign up to bring food, to help serve and to 

help clean up for our meal on Saturday,   

October 21st during our marriage seminar. 

Please sign up on the sheet in the foyer. Please see 

Denise Beard if you have any questions. 

(!2-/.9 

Harmony in music is created when two or more vioces 

are in accord. The result is a richness that is pleasing to 

the ear. Maintaining harmony in relationships is a daily 

practice that is pleasing to the heart. When expressing 

feelings, begin with the words “I feel.” Refrain from 

saying “You never” or “You always” and from any form 

of name calling, and the music of peace and laughter 

will soon fill your life. 

7!2-4( &2/- 4(% (%!24 

We are gearing up for our annual 

coat give away, Warmth From the 

Heart, which is scheduled for     

Saturday, October 28th.  There is a 

sign up sheet in the foyer and we are needing help. 

Remember—many hands make light work. For any 

questions please see Ron or Debbie Taffe. 

x-apple-data-detectors://0
x-apple-data-detectors://1
x-apple-data-detectors://1

